
 

BILL SUMMARY 

1st Session of the 60th Legislature 

 

 Bill No.: SB176 

 Version:  CCR A 

 Request Number:   

 Author: Rep. Roe 

 Date: 5/20/2025 

 Impact:  Negligeable: $150,000.00 

 

Research Analysis 

 

CCR A to SB 176 restores the title. 

 

SB 176 requires any health benefit plan that offers coverage for contraceptive drugs to provide 

coverage for a three-month supply at once the first time the enrollee obtains the drug and a six-

month supply each subsequent time regardless if the enrollee was in the health benefit plan the 

first time they obtained the drug. An enrollee may obtain only one six-month supply during each 

six-month period. Nothing in this section will prohibit an enrollee from requesting a smaller 

supply of a contraceptive drug and nothing will be construed to require the coverage for any 

medications that could be used to terminate a pregnancy.  

 

Prepared By: Suzie Nahach, House Research Staff 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

According to the Oklahoma Health Care Authority (OHCA), this measure may create a fiscal 

impact for HealthChoice, the state insurance, of $150,000.00. As the state pays at least some 

portion of premiums for state employees, teachers, and their families, this increase may create a 

fiscal impact to the state budget.  

 

According to the Oklahoma Insurance Department (OID), there is no fiscal impact to OID.  

 

The CCR restores title to the measure, which does not change the fiscal impact. There is still a 

$150,000.00 impact to OHCA, which is negligeable as the agency can absorb this impact within 

it's current budget. There is no impact to OID.  

 

Prepared By: Mariah Searock, House Fiscal Staff 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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